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This act would require towns and cities to allow tiny homes to be used as accessory dwelling units 
and to be counted as affordable housing. The bill would also eliminate the expressed use of 
accessory dwelling unit "permitted as a reasonable accommodation" for family members with 
disabilities.
This act would take effect upon passage.

Legislation Committee finds this bill Harmful unless amended

The Commission would support the concept of tiny homes, especially for creating affordable space 
for people who are homeless, due to lack of resources.
BUT the bill is harmful to some people with disabilities unless the fair housing civil rights language 
on page 10 line 20 "permitted as a reasonable accommodation" is restored. That language connects 
this provision to the other zoning enabling act provisions regarding access ramps within the set-back 
provisions and other federal & state fair housing/disability rights laws and regulations.
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